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Welcome Back to Term 3
A Happy New Year to you all. Term 3 is a long term and the time when the children can really get stuck in to their work. There are lots of exciting things happening in school, some of which are detailed below and others which will go in future newsletters. We had two full houses for the Christmas shows and it’s great to see parents taking such a keen interest in their children’s work. Hopefully you’ll find lots more opportunities to support the children and get involved with the life of the school over this term.
Robert Burns Assembly
We celebrated Burns Night on Monday 27th with a wonderful assembly presented by the P5 class. The children recited three Burns poems from memory and gave a moving rendition of Auld Lang Syne. We learnt about the life of our national bard before a giant haggis was piped in.
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Scott Philip (P5) ‘Trenching the gushing entrails bright’.
Poetry Competition 

Also keeping within the Burns theme, the school has been holding a Scots/Doric poetry recital competition. Mr Fyfe has had the toughest job in the school judging the best entries from each class. The last of the finalists are reciting their lines as we go to press. Results will be announced in our next newsletter. 
Survey Results

Innovation and Creativity Survey

Thank you for your contribution to this survey. You can find the results on our blog with the next steps we have identified as a result of all feedback we have received. Please look on the newsletter page.
Values Survey

Thank you to all those parents and members of the community who came along to our Values evening last term. If you would still like to contribute to the creation of a vision statement that directs the future of Ellon Primary, please complete the sheet that comes as a separate attachment to this newsletter.  

Litter Bugs

As part of their Eco Friends topic the P2/3 class have been making Eco Bugs. The class has a fantastically creative and colourful display of bugs made entirely from recycled materials. They’ve used plastic bags and bottles, newspaper and even an old sock in the case of Lucas Bastable’s scorpion. The class will also be creating a museum of eco gadgets.

Harvey McKinnon’s (P2) Scary litter bug.
Childline Visiting the School

A representative of Childline Scotland will be coming in to present an assembly on the important work the NSPCC are doing to keep children safe. She will be setting two fundraising competitions, one for P1-3 and the other for P4-7. There’ll be a follow up assembly in three weeks time to announce the winners and present prizes.
Cooperative Learning Training

Teachers are continuing to receive training in cooperative learning. By the end of this term most teachers in the school will have completed the three day cooperative learning academy. It promotes small group activities which develop academic and social skills together. It is already having an impact on the learning and teaching in the classes of those who have completed the course.
Fundraiser for School Funds
On Friday, 7th February Mr Fyfe is running a fun Target Shot event. Three shots at the target goal cost £1 and if you score all three you win a prize. We truly appreciate your continued support for the school; the money we raise from these events makes a real difference to the learning experience of the children. We’ll keep our fingers crossed for the rain to hold off on the day.   

Grow Well

This term the P7 and P6/7 class are taking part in the national Grow Well initiative. Representatives from NHS Scotland are teaching the children about maintaining a healthy body through making the right choices about diet and exercise. Parents of children in these classes are invited in for a special session on 20th February.
Future Commonwealth Games Champs?

We wish the best of luck to Amy Armour and Andrew Arthur. They have made it into the Scottish Schools Swimming Championships and will be travelling down to Glasgow early in March. The dedication they show in their tough training regime is an example to us all.
Parent Council ICT Funding
The staff and children would like to say a big thank you to the parent council for donating £2000 pounds to the school to purchase new ICT hardware. After a staff survey of how they would use the new technology it has been decided to purchase more netbooks and a significant number of iPad Minis. Teachers are already evaluating different apps that could be used in the classroom. If you have encountered any apps that your child might use for educational purposes please get in touch and share your ideas with us.
P7 Transition Event

On the 27th Februrary at Victoria Hall, Ellon, all the P7s in the cluster are getting together to complete a design challenge. This is being run by Ellon Academy and will be an opportunity for children to mix with the boys and girls they will be meeting next year if they go to Ellon Academy.

Upcoming Events/Notices
14th – 19th February inclusive – the school is closed for half-term and two in-service days. Return on Thursday 20th February.

12th March 6.30p.m. Information evening for parents of P6 children going to Altnacriche

3rd and 4th April  The school photographer is coming in to take pictures of the children in classes.
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